
Dear  
 
Request for information - MGLA240417-0073  
 
Further to your Freedom of Information Act request please see below responses to your queries:  
 
1) What law firm/consultancy did the lawyers who drafted that letter to the High Court for the 
Mayor [regarding the publication of the Government's Air Quality Plan] belong to?  
 
We used TfL's in-house lawyers to draft the letter. This was then reviewed by our barrister at 39 
Essex Chambers.  
 
2) How much money did they receive for their service?  
 
The in house lawyer's time was covered by their normal salary and our barrister's services cost £400 
(excl VAT).  
 
I hope you find this information helpful. If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your 
request, you may complain using the complaints procedure, available at:  
 
http://www.london.gov.uk/mayor-assembly/gla/governing-organisation/freedom-information  
 
Kind regards  
 
 
 
Air Quality Manager 


